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 PUBLIC NOTICE 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARLING ON PROPOSED PROCEDURES FOR COMMISSIONER 

VIDEOCONFERENCING 

LEGAL NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that pursuant to Section 56 of the Laws of 2022 of the State 

of New York, the New York State Board of Elections and Public Campaign Finance Board will 

hold a joint public hearing at 40 North Pearl Street, Suite 5, Albany NY 12207, and will stream the 

hearing by WebEx using a link and credentials to be posted on the Boards’ website 

(www.elections.ny.gov), on the 7th day of September, at 10 o’clock A.M., Eastern Daylight Time, 

to hear all interested parties and citizens regarding the adoption of new agency policies relating 

to the authorization of members of both Boards to attend meetings by videoconferencing under 

extraordinary circumstances.  

Members of the public may make a comment/offer testimony in person at the hearing location 

identified above or by WebEx during the hearing.  Please inform the Public Information Office of 

your intent to testify either in person or remotely at least three business days before the hearing 

so we may make proper accommodations for all witnesses.  Members of the public may also 

submit a written comment/testimony by mail to “The New York State Board of Elections, 40 North 

Pearl Street, Suite 5, Albany NY 12207,” or by email to comments@elections.ny.gov with the 

subject link “Procedures for Commissioner Videoconferencing Comment.” 

The deadline for receipt of written comments is 9 o’clock A.M., September 12, 2022. You may 

obtain further information about this hearing and related procedures – and you may access copies 

of the proposed policies – at www.elections.ny.gov. You may also request that copies of the 

proposed policies be mailed or emailed to you by calling the Public Information Office at (518) 

474-1953 or emailing info@elections.ny.gov.
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